
 
                                                      
                 
                                                                                                            
                                
 
 
 
October 2018 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the start of the new school year and welcome to all our new parents and 
pupils.  Our new Classes have settled in well and staff have been getting to know parents 
and pupils as well as pupils getting to know each other. I hope you have an informative 
parents evening and that you agree your childôs Personalised Learning Plan together with 
the teacher. This year we are focussing particularly on communication and communication 
systems and staff have been trained by the Speech and Language therapists to provide a 
Total Communication environment for all pupils. Makaton signing is a great way to support 
your child to start talking and all staff have been busy learning new signs to ensure all our 
pupils are taught in a signing environment. 
 
Some of our older pupils have been busy this term setting up a mini catering company 
supplying baguettes at lunch times. This has taught them many numeracy and literacy 
skills in a functional way whilst building up numerous staff customers! 
 
For the first time, some of our students are taking part in the Shakespeare Schools Festival 
and are performing a version of As You Like It at the Wilde Theatre in Bracknell on Friday 
night. I know they have worked very hard on this and I am looking forward to seeing the 
end result - Iôm sure we will have some budding stars in the making! 
 
I would like to make an appeal to all parents and particularly our new parents to support 
our Addington Association in any way that you can. The Association works tirelessly to 
raise much needed funds for projects the school could otherwise not afford. It is run by a 
very small team of parents who are desperate for some new faces to share the workload. If 
you would like to offer your support please contact Yvonne Thrower -
AddingtonAssociation@gmail.com. 
 
Finally I would like to wish Barbi Takyar a very happy retirement. Barbi has finally decided 
to leave Addington after over 34 years of working for us and supporting the Association. 
She has raised money over the years for no less than 10 minibuses as well as organising 
hundreds of raffles, events, fairs and fundraising activities. I wish her a very long and 
happy retirement and thank her on behalf of all the children and families she has helped 
over the years. 
 
Have a good half term and please remember School returns on Tuesday 30th October. 

 
Sara Attra 
Headteacher   
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Dear Parents/ Carers    

 

The first half term is over already ð so welcome back, and how did that happen!  

 

The start of the year has been very busy in parent support; we have been lucky enough to 

have Dr Fiona Knott come into school to deliver her Autism a nd anxiety works hops to an 

invited group of parents. It is always so fantastic to work with Dr. Knott, the ASD support 

service, class teams and, of course, our parents.  Hopefully, everyone will find this as 

rewarding as previous participants.  

 

I will be running a brief p resentation on toileting this Parentõs evening (Thursday); it will 

be a brief, whistle stop tour, but hopefully with some useful information and points to 

think about. I hoping to be able to do parent presentations at each parentõs evening, and 

am already researching topics for future events. Please let me know if you have any 

suggestions on topics to cover, and I will see if I can accommodate them.  

 

There is also a Makaton taster session running the first Wednesday back after half term, 

9.15 ð 10.30am, det ails have been emailed and paper copies of the invitation are available 

at reception. Please let me know if you would like to come along; 

lucy.sayer@addington.wokingham.sch.uk. 

 

Hoping you all have a restful half term,  

 

Best Wishes,  

 

Lucy ð Parent Support Adviser  

 

Just a reminder, I no longer work on TUESDAYS. My work mobile, for when I cannot be 

reached at my desk during school hours, is 07521 744 852. If there are any issues 

contacting me, ple ase call the office and they can also contact me on your behalf.  
 

 

 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH PRICE LIST 
 

Primary Pupils ... £2.05 per day 
Secondary/FE Pupils é £2.25 per day 

 
 

     All monies should be paid in advance. 

 
 

ONLINE PAYMENT IS NOW AVAILABLE please ask for details 
 

Please remember that lunch MUST be paid for every day. 

 

mailto:lucy.sayer@addington.wokingham.sch.uk


Our Senior Leadership  Team 

 
 

 
 
  
 

                   
 
 

Sara Attra                    Lynda Wood 
Headteacher                          Deputy Head 

 

 
 
 
 

                   Eirfron Watkinson                   David Maycock                            Sue Tod  
Assistant Headteacher          Assistant Headteacher   School Business Manager 

 

 

 
Goodbye and Good Luck to the following staff who are leaving us: 

 
Barbi Takyar, Judith Shannon, Blanca Ramos, Anita Sandhu, Tolu Sunday, Kirsty Wood and 

Ness Laucht, who is going on maternity leave. 
 

We thank you all for your hard work and wish you all the very best for the future. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Managed and staffed by  

Wokingham Bracknell & Districts Mencap  
 

Wednesday evening 7pm to 9pm  

Fun for all youngsters from Year 9 up  
 

Look out for the activities planned for the current term,  

come along and try a session.  
 

Contact Wokingham Mencap on 0300 777 8539  for more information.  

 
 

  

   



CAR PARKING REMINDER 
 

1. All drivers must use the one-way system marked out by the cones and road markings 

 

2. Only park in marked spaces and not on the end of rows 

 

3. All pedestrians must use the zebra crossing and the pavement when walking children to and from 

the site.  DO NOT WALK on the road by the side of the gates where there is no pavement as a 

short cut.  This is very dangerous and could result in an accident   

 
Parent Contact Information 

 
We want to cut down on the amount of paper we send to parents and to get in touch more 
electronically via emails, texts and our school website www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk).  
 

Apart from the money saved on printing costs, electronic communication is instant.  In 
order to do this we need to be kept up to date with your latest email address and mobile 
numbers. 

 

If you need to update us please email:    office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk 

 
School Mobile App 

 
Our School Mobile App can be downloaded from the links below. 

  

iTunes                                                Play Store 
 

Once you have downloaded the School Jotter app you will need to select ñAddington 
Schoolò from within the app. 
. 
 
The school mobile App is FREE to download and enables you to receive news updates and 

alerts on your phone or other mobile device.  You can also view our newsletters and see 
photos of the students.   

         

Headteacherôs Award Winners 

 
Congratulations to the following students who achieved awards for the first half of the Autumn 
Term: 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

Well done everyoneékeep up the great work! 

Early Years 
 

Lourdes Mirza 
Amelia Nobes 

 

Key Stage 2 
 

Harry Croft 
Alayna Tariq 

 
 

 

 
 

Key Stage 3 
 

Christopher Smith 
Piers Heys 

Fergus West 

 
 

Key Stage 4 
 
 

 
 

 

Key Stage 5 
 

George Mills 
Ben Allum 

 

Access 
 

Lewie Cheeseman 
Fatimah Mughal 

 

 
 

 

http://www.clipartkid.com/1st-place-trophy-cliparts/
http://www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk/
mailto:office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/school-jotter/id1353760196?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webanywhere.schooljotter.containerApp


  SPORTS PAGE    

 

Yoga in Access Classes and Early Years 
 

Following the success of yoga classes 
last term, Claire the Yoga teacher from 
Mini Me Yoga has been back in school 
to roll out yoga in our Access and Early 
Years classes. The children have 
enjoyed the sessions and experienced 
the calming influence of Yoga. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
After School Sports Club 
We have been lucky to benefit from the 
services of a coach from London Irish 
Rugby Club at After school Sports Club 
this term. Laurissa has delivered Tag-
Rugby sessions and been a great hit 
with the students. They have especially 
enjoyed the tackle bag! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

D of E 
 

In our D of E lessons we have been working on skills which will be needed on our 
expedition next summer, such as tent building and walking in the local area to improve 
fitness and map skills and team building exercises. On our trips out we always seem to 
find fun things to do! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



KS 4 and KS5 Fitness 
 

KS4 and  KS5 have been enjoying the fitness sessions in the hall run by Claire our 
favourite fitness instructor. 

 

KS 4 Offsite PE 
KS4 have been offsite on a Friday afternoon to either play football at Woodford Park 
Leisure Centre, where a coach is on hand to help develop our skills, or to the driving 
range at Downshire Golf Club. 
 
 

 


